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Dear families  
 
Welcome back to the Summer Term.  We are looking forward to an             
exciting term of events and activities. Details will be shared in upcoming 
newsletters.  
 
We are always delighted to hear about the achievements of our past           
pupils and have featured some Alumni news in this newsletter.  
 
Wishing you Eid Mubarak.  
 
Have a lovely weekend.   
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Term Dates  

Summer Term 2023 

 Bank Holiday -     
Monday 1

st
 May 2023 

 Bank Holiday -          
Monday 8th May 2023 

 Half term - Monday 
29

th
 May to Friday 

2
nd

 June 2023 

 INSET Day 4 (no     
pupils) - Monday 
5

th
 June 2023 INSET 

 Last day for pupils - 
Wednesday 19

th
 July 

2023 

Dates for your diary  
 
After school club            
restarts on:  
25

th
 April  Tuesday 

 
Strike action:  
Thursday 27th April 
Tuesday 2nd May  
 
 
Earwig parent and carer 
sessions 
 
Summer term 1: 
15.05.2023 at 11:00 
 
Summer term 2: 
12.07.2023 at 10:00          

 
Star of the Week/Kindness Award  
 
Enea- for using two hands to sign more and ask for more 
singing :) 

In Memoriam  

 

Remembering our pupils who have recently passed away  
 

Lily O’Connor  

  attended Linden Lodge 27/04/2015—07/09/2018 

 

Jam Jam Pascall 

attended Linden Lodge  03/09/2020 –29/03/2023 

 

Suleyman Demirkan 

attended Linden Lodge  01/09/2020—02/11/2021 

https://www.lindenlodge.wandsworth.sch.uk
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Learning at Linden Lodge  
 
Food technology  

https://www.lindenlodge.wandsworth.sch.uk
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Minerva Department  
 
 
Exploring birds and birdsong 
 
On Tuesday 18

th
 April, the Minerva department were lucky enough to have a visit from the Natural           

History Museum to explore birds, their structure, and their bird song. We then used our creativity to 
study the bird song and what we thought the sounds were like, and how we would recognise them.  
 
 
  

That was such a fun and 
different morning! 

 

The sounds of the Wren 
were like they were 

laughing and busy in     
conversation’  

 

I had a fun time feeling 
the birds and                        
understanding why they 
have features like 
webbed feet, and              
different shaped beaks. 

https://www.lindenlodge.wandsworth.sch.uk


Alumni News  

 

Past pupil becomes a published author  
 
We are very proud to congratulate one of our past pupils, Harry Fleuty, 
on the publication of his first book. It is available to buy on Amazon—
please scan the QR code or click here to have a look.  

  

                                                                 
Dear Parents and carers,  
 
Liko Hill-Rom will be in school to LOLER test all our students’ slings, week beginning Monday 24th 
April 2023 for 3 days.  Please can we ask parents/carers to send in all slings from home that 
are used in school to be tested? All slings will be returned the same day.  
 
It is a legal requirement all slings are Loler tested every 6 months.  
Thank you very much for your understanding. 
 
 
Annette Saxby and Leton Williams 

Manual handling and Hoist Trainers.                                          
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Playful Poems and Sweet Stories  
 
As shared in the newsletter before the Easter break,                 
students from Minerva have been working on an exciting 
project with Jan Britten.  
 
Please note the website address has changed to             

janspoemsandstories.com . Ayyan, David and Lily can 
be heard there along with other narrators such as Richard 
E Grant.  

https://www.amazon.co.uk/My-vampire-Book-1-chronicles/dp/B0BZFRQX62/ref=sr_1_1?crid=3M84V17UU2BDN&keywords=harry+fleuty&qid=1682086501&sprefix=harry+fleuty%2Caps%2C71&sr=8-1
https://www.lindenlodge.wandsworth.sch.uk
http://janspoemsandstories.com
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C@LL round up 
 
A huge thank you to everyone who attended recent C@LL events.  Around 50 of 
you have taken part in Easter baking, on-line music and the RSHE session on 
periods.  And thank you for the honesty and enthusiasm with which you join these 
events, it’s testament to the supportive nature of our community. 
 
This half term we have more opportunities to get together, learn and              
support, starting with a parent led virtual workshop on toilet training on           
3

rd
 May at 10.30am. Please keep an eye on our website which has all the        

latest information, including a date change for the family portrait day  
 https://www.communityatlindenlodge.uk/events 
 
Easter baking in full swing: 

 
 
 

https://www.lindenlodge.wandsworth.sch.uk
https://www.communityatlindenlodge.uk/events
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Noticeboard  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
England Para Football Talent Day 

at Fulham FC Training Ground, Motspur Park 
Sunday 30

th
 April 2023 

10:30am to 1:30pm 
To sign up: https://forms.office.com/e/V3Nqt5DZsf 

 
England Talent Days are utilised as a player's first engagement with the Para Football Pathway and as 
the first selective environment in the player pathway. 
 
The programme will identify and signpost players to the ‘right’ environment at that point in time and 
seeks to feed the subsequent Regional and National levels of the pathway. The Para Football player 
pathway runs ALONG SIDE any football that players already participate in, so does not compromise or 
replace any current involvement in the game. 
 
The impairment groups included in England Talent Day activities are: 
- Players who are deaf 
- Players who have cerebral palsy (and are ambulant) 
- Players who are partially sighted 
 
Age Range: 7 – 16yrs (With the exception of mainstream / non impaired GKs which has a more flexible 
top age range. Please contact disability@fulhamfc.com for more guidance on this.) 
 
Please Note: Players who are already engaged in the FA Para Football Pathway (IE: those currently at 
a Talent Hub or in the Regional or National Talent Programme) DO NOT need to attend an England 
Talent Day! The FA also run pathways and squads in Blind Football and Powerchair Football, soon to 
be joined by Amputee Football. For more information on these pathways and squads, please visit: 
https://www.englandfootball.com/england/para  

https://www.lindenlodge.wandsworth.sch.uk
https://forms.office.com/e/V3Nqt5DZsf
mailto:disability@fulhamfc.com
https://www.englandfootball.com/england/para

